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Recommendations: 
1. Protect the IHS from cuts. rescissions, sequestrations, and freezes.
2. Ensure mandatory funding for contract support costs and section l 05([) lease payments.
3. Reduce dependence on competitive grants for Indian Country.
4. Restore critical infrastructure investments for the Indian health system.
5. Address staffing shortages through adequate funding.
6. Increase funding and extend self-governance to the Special Diabetes Program for Indians.
7. Increase funding for behavioral and mental health programs.

Introduction: Thank you, Chairman Simpson, Ranking Member Pingree, and Members of the 
Subcommittee for the opportunity to share our funding priorities for the FY 2026 federal budget. My 
name is Cynthia Petersen, and I serve as the President of the Yakutat Tlingit Tribe in southeast Alaska. 
For over thirty-four years, the Yakutat Tlingit Tribe has successfully provided services for our Tribal 
citizens. To this date, we have remained true to our purpose by continuously uplifting the cultural, 
social and economic aspects of our community; genuinely advancing the welfare of our 820 enrolled 
members as well as the entirety of the Tribe's traditional territory which extends to the Yakutat 
Borough boundaries, encompassing 9,460 square miles. 

We would like to thank this Subcommittee for its recent, historic investments in the Indian health 
system. We are also grateful for your bipartisan effort to protect the IHS from cuts during the most 
recent fiscal years. To build off these victories, we urge you to remember that the trust and treaty 
responsibility to provide for the health and well-being of Tribal Nations exists irrespective of 
Congress' separate goal to balance the budget. This Subcommittee must appropriate the amounts 
necessary to fulfill its obligations. To that end, I offer the following recommendations for your 
consideration for FY 2026 appropriations for the IHS. 
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Permanently Exempt the IHS from Cuts, Sequestrations, Rescissions, and Funding Freezes: 
The IHS and its Tribal partners under the Indian Self-Determination and Education Assistance Act 
(ISDEAA) strive to provide Tribal people with high-quality and comprehensive medical services, in 
line with the federal government's trust obligation. However, chronic underfunding of the Indian 
health system has had detrimental impacts on our people. Alaska Natives are disproportionately 
affected by obesity, diabetes, heart disease, cancer, substance use disorder, and other preventable 
conditions. Today, the Indian health system is constantly at risk of additional budget cuts, 
sequestrations, rescissions, and funding freezes. As recently as January 2025, Tribal health programs 
like ourselves feared that our desperately-needed funding was frozen when the Office of Management 
and Budget issued a memorandum pausing federal financial assistance. Similarly, in FY 2024, 
Congress rescinded $350 million marked for public health infrastructure from the IHS. In fact, the 
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